TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE OCTOBER 9TH, 2008 MEETING


The Town of Stanford convened for their monthly meeting on Thursday, October 9th, 2008 at the Stanford Town Hall.  Supervisor David Tetor called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM, and asked for a moment of silence for our troops still in harms’ way.


Roll Call:  

Robert Cadwallader – absent





Joyce Hadden – absent





Arthur Hart – present





Virginia Stern – present





David Tetor – present


Also in attendance was Building Inspector Don Smith.

APPROVAL OF ABSTRACT #10 AND #10P OF 2008: The October 2008 Abstract of Claims and the October ‘08 Planning Escrow Abstract were approved for payment on a motion made Arthur Hart, seconded by Virginia Stern, as follows: General Fund, check numbers 19120 – 19166 {JC Fund, checks #19122 and 19124} in the amount of $32,402.50; Highway Fund, check numbers 19167 - 19187 in the amount of $69,844.40; Street Lighting, check #19188 in the amount of $598.74. Grand total of Abstract #10 of 2008: $102,845.64.  Planning Escrow Abstract #10P, check numbers 620 - 621 in the total amount of $3,803.75.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – absent; Joyce Hadden - absent; Arthur Hart – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The Minutes of the September 18th, 2008 meeting were approved as written on a motion made by Arthur Hart, seconded by Virginia Stern.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – absent; Joyce Hadden - absent; Arthur Hart – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.

LIAISON REPORTS: Councilwoman Stern, the new CAC liaison, stated that she would be attending their next meeting on October 15th.  She stated that the next Fire Commissioners meeting would be on October 21st, at which time they would be having their regular meeting as well as a budget discussion meeting.  Mrs. Stern added that this week was Fire Prevention Week.  Supervisor Tetor stated that people should attend this meeting as $282,500 comes from their taxes.  Mrs. Stern also covered matters discussed at an October 1st School Board meeting, held at Seymour Smith: until a long-term plan can be put in place, scaffolding and containment netting will be put up on the front of the building; the district will conduct an annual Professional Performance review of all teachers and professional staff; an external audit has been completed and will be approved at the next meeting, while an internal audit of payroll and personnel/class activities will begin; all bank accounts and C.D.’s are being reviewed for safety in these difficult economic times; a consulting firm, Educorps, will study the feasibility and cost savings if one of the elementary schools were to close; after school care was not feasible under the contingency budget; and of the district’s new initiative called “Vision 2012” which will be an ongoing project to shape the future of academic achievement.    


With the absence of Councilman Cadwallader, Supervisor Tetor stated that Bob was not able to make his first meeting of the ZBA as their new liaison, but read from his notes: a public hearing was set for an area variance for Wilcha, and a public hearing for the Library’s plans were put on hold, pending the Town Board’s approval of their request for a moratorium waiver.  He added that the Town Board will be holding a Special Meeting on November 10th to address this matter, and then they can go before the ZBA on November 12th if SEQR is completed.


Councilman Hart reported from the October 8th Recreation Commission meeting: the pond has been drained and the chlorine tanks have been cleaned; winter basketball registration will be starting the first week in December; their budget had been submitted, the tennis courts’ work has been put on hold until spring; they discussed a Brian Lucia memorial kiosk at the Stanford Wildlife Preserve in conjunction with the CAC; the first weekend of Frankenstein’s Fortress had 300 people attend; and their next meeting will be on November 12th.  Supervisor Tetor added that they should make the area easy to maintain, and that the money for the Lucia memorial had been donated.  Councilwoman Stern and Supervisor Tetor both added that D.C. Resource Recovery is now accepting #3, #5 and #7 plastics for recycling along with 1’s and 2’s.
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Councilwoman Hadden was absent but had forwarded her notes from the September 24th Planning Board meeting.  A public hearing was held for the Hew application but he withdrew his request and would come back for the October meeting; Waterlands was granted a 90-day extension; The Stanford Free Library will meet with attorneys regarding a subdivision classification; RPG Development and the Millbrook School Master Plan were extended until the 10/29 meeting; Roseland Ranch minor subdivision requires a moratorium waiver from the Town Board; the Planning Board and the Fichera minor subdivision’s representative did not reach an agreement, so the applicant will be asked on how she wishes to proceed.   


Supervisor Tetor reported that Joel Miller was a speaker at last week’s D.C. Supervisors and Mayors meeting, and that education and tax cuts were the topic.  Nick Johnson from the County Purchasing Dept. was also there and spoke about buying fuel as well as office items at reduced prices.  A website will follow with more information.  The Dutchess Community Action Partnership meeting covered HEAP and filling food pantries.  The Northern Dutchess Alliance meeting at the end of September had representatives from Central Hudson and they covered tree trimming issues.  The October meeting will be on transportation.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR:

Bob Wilder asked about the Roseland Ranch subdivision moratorium waiver.

Johanna Shafer asked about the tennis courts and the responsibilities of the Recreation Director.

Dave Robertson asked about subdivision and moratorium issues.

Mark Stern asked about discussion held in Executive Session in August regarding pay raises for the Town Board and the Supervisor.

Jan Weido asked about the Recreation Commission’s goals, changes he’s like to see on the Town website and a webmaster volunteer, and the new Master Plan.

Mark Stern asked if Hans Perukel was still on the Master Plan Committee. 

PUBLIC HEARING:

CABLEVISION FRANCHISE RENEWAL AGREEMENT


A motion was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Arthur Hart, to close the regular meeting and enter into the scheduled public hearing for the Cablevision Franchise Renewal Agreement.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – absent; Joyce Hadden - absent; Arthur Hart – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.


Supervisor Tetor - introduced Cablevision’s Director of Government Relations, Roger Connor.


Roger Connor, Cablevision – stated that he was here to give a brief presentation and to answer questions.  The franchise agreement contract covers 80% of how we conduct business within the rights-of-way in the Town, and provide service to schools, libraries and municipal buildings.  He described how the fees are paid in this non-exclusionary contract, and added that if the telephone company gets into the cable business, this will not preclude them from doing business here.  The renewal is for another ten years, which is standard in the industry’s law.


Jan Weido, Church Lane – asked about which law that was.


Mr. Connor – the State Public Service Commission revised the regulations, and can do agreements for up to fifteen years, but this one is for ten, as was the previous one.


Mr. Weido – asked about the black plastic shields on the wires, and was always picking them up. (Was told these belonged to the telephone company.)

  
Mr. Connor – described the order of services on the utility poles: telephone company is the lowest, cable is 12” above them, and the power company is on the top.


Dave Robertson, Serenity Way – asked about the revenues to the Town.


Supervisor Tetor – replied that they were about $39,000.


Mr. Connor – stated that video services only are charged the 5% franchise fee, with nothing for internet and voice.


Mr. Robertson – asked why?


Mr. Connor – the Federal government, the FCC, classifies internet and voice as informational services; can’t explain this logic.


Mr. Tetor – those are big in Town but we only get 5% of the video.
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Councilwoman Stern – in the contract would like to see maps of where services are provided.  Someone had asked to see the contract because they wanted to get cable and was told that service was available there.


Mr. Connor – there are only plot maps and a book.


Mr. Tetor – stated that there were only lists of roads.


Mrs. Stern – has been here many years but went back to cable for internet use.  Why is not the whole town covered after all these years – some people would then be at a disadvantage.


Mr. Connor – lately have been building the infrastructure deeper into rural areas of the County and continue to look to expanding service.


Mrs. Stern – the town is rural, and there are a limited number of houses on roads; our citizenry are being denied.


Mr. Connor – density requirements have been expanded – State requirements state 35 homes per mile; we do 25 homes per mile, but have gone deeper.


Mrs. Stern – can we get a map to show where there is no cable?


Mr. Connor – give me the street names.


Mrs. Stern – customers not included pay hefty fees to get cable.


Mr. Connor – this is still regulated by the State, but we work closely with customers to get to individual homes.


Mr. Weido – 25 homes per mile on both sides?


Mr. Connor – yes.


Mr. Weido – if more people sign up, do the franchise fees stay the same?


Mr. Connor – it is 5% of gross revenues; as revenues increase, franchise fees increase.


Mr. Tetor – the original payment in 1995 was $13,000 - $15,000.


Johanna Shafer, Decker Road – the customer pays from their road to their home?


Mr. Connor – we work with the customers, see what services they want to purchase to try and save them money; this builds a relationship with the customer.


Dr. Mark Stern, Market Lane – when we got the telephone service, were amazed that we lost our listing in the telephone book.  No directories have included us as subscribers, and was told they do not get listed.


Mr. Connor – we have no relationship with a telephone company or their phone book but calling 411 is no charge, but will look into this matter.


Mr. Tetor – asked about the senior discount: had it at one time, and then lost it.


Mr. Connor – there is a disparity in that policy but are trying to fix that; some towns might still have it – some might still be grandfathered in.


Mr. Tetor – we now have fewer channels, some have been dropped, but the rates are higher.


Mr. Connor – discussed the technological transition from analog to digital.  Everything will be digital next year.  In 3 to 4 years, there will be no more analog TV’s on the market; all that will be delivered will be digital while analog is being phased out.  Another transition: some customers don’t like conversion boxes, but more will need them to see the channels.  However, cable and satellite companies are meeting with TV manufacturers and putting conversion boxes right into their newer models, which will be common in five years.  High end customers don’t want conversion boxes either.


Ginny Speed, Hunns Lake Road – asked if a digital signal can be received without a conversion box.


Mr. Connor – some still may be encoded based on the service package.  Some new sets will put their “card” directly into the TV rather than into the conversion box, as in ordering HBO – unlocked from your box.


Dr. Stern – misses the Albany station; still will not get them?


Mr. Connor – WRGB from Albany was taken off in 2003 and we still hear about it.  It is out of the market area and will not come back.  That is not good news as many have relied on it.


Dr. Stern – the company can’t or won’t bring it back?


Mr. Connor – Both.  You can get the channel from an antenna, but there will be no more over the air.  It is a technical aspect – can’t rely on over the air antenna for a signal.  Wappingers can’t get the signal, but Dover is now unmanned.  This was a technical rather than a marketing decision.
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Mr. Tetor – suggested that this public hearing be left open for comments until November 10th.  A motion was made by Arthur Hart, seconded by Virginia Stern, to leave the public hearing open until then, but go back into the regular session of the meeting.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – absent; Joyce Hadden – absent; Arthur Hart – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes.

HIGHWAY:


Highway Supt. Myers was not able to come to the meeting as his son was getting married on Saturday.

1. AWARD ANNUAL HIGHWAY MATERIAL BIDS: A motion was made by David Tetor, seconded by Arthur Hart, to award the following materials to the lowest responsible bidder, as recommended by Mr. Myers, but to also allow the Highway Superintendent to purchase materials from other bidders if necessary within this framework, or from County Purchasing if a lower price was found: 

	                                     TOWN OF STANFORD -ANNUAL HIGHWAY BID RESULTS 2009

	ITEM # DESCRIPTION                                                                                                      
	 
	PER CUBIC YARD
	 
	PER TON
	 
	 
	FOB SUPPLY

	PROCESSED GRAVEL
	Bid From
	Delivered to HWY
	FOB (Plant)
	Delivered to HWY
	 
	FOB (Plant)
	LOCATION

	PG D-400  Base/Found. Course 4
	Red Wing
	 
	 
	15.00
	 
	9.00
	Stormville

	PG D-401  Mortar /Mason Sand
	Colarusso
	 
	 
	11.00
	 
	18.75
	Hudson

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	PG D-402  ¼"  
	Route 82
	 
	 
	14.25
	 
	 
	Millbrook

	 
	Colarusso
	 
	 
	7.00
	 
	14.75
	Hudson

	PG D-403  3/8" 
	Route 82
	 
	 
	14.75
	 
	 
	Millbrook

	 
	Colarusso
	 
	 
	7.00
	 
	14.75
	Hudson

	PG D-404  ¾"
	Red Wing
	 
	 
	14.00
	 
	8.00
	Stormville

	 
	
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	 

	 
	
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	 

	 
	
	 
	 
	7.00
	 
	14.75
	Hudson

	 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	PG D-405  1½"
	Red Wing
	 
	 
	14.00
	 
	8.00
	Stormville

	 
	
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	PG D-406  Tailings
	Red Wing
	 
	 
	14.50
	 
	8.50
	Stormville

	 
	
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	PG D-407  Cobblestones
	A Colarusso
	 
	7.00
	16.00
	 
	 
	Hudson

	AG D-410X  ¼"   Range
	Colarusso
	 
	 
	10.25
	 
	18.00
	Hudson

	 
	Amenia
	 
	 
	18.50
	 
	 
	Amenia

	AG D-411X  3/8" Range
	Colarusso
	 
	 
	10.50
	 
	18.25
	Hudson

	 
	Amenia
	 
	 
	16.50
	 
	 
	Amenia

	AG D-412     ½"   Range
	Colarusso
	 
	 
	10.25
	 
	18.00
	Hudson

	 
	Amenia
	 
	 
	16.50
	 
	 
	Amenia

	AG D-413     5/8" Range
	Colarusso
	 
	 
	10.50
	 
	18.25
	Hudson

	 
	Amenia
	 
	 
	16.50
	 
	 
	Amenia

	AG D-414     ¾"   Range
	Colarusso
	 
	10.25
	18.75
	 
	 
	Hudson

	AG D-415     1 ½" to 2 ½"  Range
	Colarusso
	 
	10.50
	19.00`
	 
	 
	Hudson

	AG D-416     Design mix 45SY
	NO BID
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	AG D-418     Utility mix 5S
	No BID
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	AG D-419     Artificial Sand
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	CS D-420 Fine       <8" - >3"
	Colarusso
	 
	10.50
	19.00
	 
	 
	Hudson

	CS D-420 Light      < ½" - >6"
	Colarusso
	 
	 
	10.25
	 
	18.00
	Hudson

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	XS D-40 Light <1/2" - 6"
	Colarusso
	 
	10.50
	19.00
	 
	
	Hudson

	CS D-420 Medium <4" 
	Colarusso
	 
	12.00
	23.00
	 
	 
	Hudson

	CS D-420 Heavy    <6"
	Colarusso
	 
	12.50
	23.50
	 
	 
	Hudson

	CSA D-421  Course 4
	Colarusso
	 
	8.75
	17.25
	 
	 
	Hudson

	CSA D-422  Course 4 (3/4")
	Colarusso
	 
	8.75
	17.25
	 
	 
	Hudson

	CSA D-423  Cushion sand
	Colarusso
	 
	 
	11.00
	 
	 
	Hudson

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	CSA D-424  Stone screening
	Colarusso
	 
	 
	7.50
	 
	 
	Hudson

	 
	Amenia
	 
	 
	15.00
	 
	 
	Amenia

	CSA D-425 Course 4 (2")
	Colarusso
	 
	8.75
	17.25
	 
	
	Hudson

	ROB D-1400  Run of Bank Gravel
	Colarusso
	 
	5.25
	 
	 
	 
	Hudson

	 
	Red Wing
	 
	 
	13.00
	 
	7.00
	Stormville

	WRS D-1402 Winter abrasive
	Route 82
	18.00
	15.00
	 
	 
	 
	Millbrook

	 
	Duffy Layton
	20.70
	 
	16.50
	 
	 
	Stanfordville

	Bituminous Concrete Mix - Hot
	Dutchess Quarry
	75.00
	 
	 
	 
	 
	Pleasant Valley

	 
	Amenia
	75.00
	 
	 
	 
	 
	Amenia

	Bituminous Concrete Mix - Cold
	Amenia
	85.00
	 
	 
	 
	 
	Amenia

	 
	Dutchess Quarry
	87.75
	 
	 
	 
	 
	Pleasant Valley

	LCC Dust Control
	James Reed
	 
	1.02 gallon
	 
	 
	 
	Athens, NY

	LCC Ice Control
	James Reed
	 
	1.02 gallon
	 
	 
	 
	Athens, NY

	Organic Based PE Ice Control
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	BRM RS-2      Applied
	Peckham
	 
	3.12 gallon
	 
	 
	 
	Kingston

	BRM CRS-2   Applied
	Peckham
	 
	3.16 gallon
	 
	 
	 
	Kingston

	BRM CRS-2P Applied
	Peckham
	 
	3.38 gallon
	 
	 
	 
	Kingston

	BRM CMS-2  Applied
	Peckham
	 
	3.47 gallon
	 
	 
	 
	Kingston

	BRM CSS1-HP Applied
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Cutbacks  (MC800,MC3000)Applied 
	Peckham
	 
	4.40 gallon
	 
	 
	 
	Kingston

	Cutbacks(MC30,MC70,MC250)Applied 
	Peckham
	 
	4.40 gallon
	 
	 
	 
	Kingston
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	ITEM # / DESCRIPTION
	VENDOR
	 
	DELIVERED TO: WETHERSFIELD \ PUGSLEY
	 
	DELIVERED TO: MILLBROOK SCHOOL / LEAVITT ROAD
	 
	DELIVERED TO:  JOHNSON PROPERTY \ CONKLIN HILL ROAD     
	

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	PROCESSED GRAVEL
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	D-400  Base/Foundation 4
	Red Wing
	 
	 16.00 TON 
	 
	 16.00 TON 
	 
	 15.00 Ton 
	 
	 
	

	D-404  3/4"
	Red Wing
	 
	 15.00 TON 
	 
	 15.00 TON 
	 
	 14.00 TON 
	
	 
	

	D-405   1 1/2"
	Red Wing
	 
	 15.00 TON 
	 
	 15.00 TON 
	 
	 14.00 TON 
	
	 
	

	D-406  Tailings
	Red Wing
	 
	 15.50 TON 
	 
	 15.50 TON 
	 
	 14.50 TON 
	
	 
	

	D-407  Cobblestones
	No BID
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	 
	

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	CRUSHED STONE AGGEGATE
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	D-414    3/4" Range
	Callanan
	 
	19.50 TON
	 
	19.50 TON
	 
	18.50 TON
	 
	 
	

	D-415    1 1/2" to 2 1/2" Range
	NO BID
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	D-416    Design mix 45SY
	Dutchess Quarry
	 
	24.25 TON
	 
	24.25 TON
	 
	24.25 TON
	 
	 
	

	D-418   Utility mix 5S
	NO BID
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	CRUSHED STONE
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	D-420  Fine <8" ->3"
	Dutchess Quarry
	 
	25.50 TON
	 
	25.50 TON
	 
	25.50 TON
	 
	 
	

	D-420  Light <1/2" - >6"
	Dutchess Quarry
	 
	24.75 TON
	 
	24.75 TON
	 
	24.75 TON
	 
	 
	

	D-420  Medium <4"
	NO BID
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	D-420  Heavy <6"
	NO BID
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	CRUSHED STONE AGGREGATE
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	D-421  Course 4
	Callanan
	 
	18.50 TON
	 
	18.50 TON
	 
	17.50 TON
	 
	 
	

	D-422 Course 4 (3/4")
	Callanan
	 
	18.50 TON
	 
	18.50 TON
	 
	17.50 TON
	 
	 
	

	D-425 Course 4 (2")
	Callanan
	 
	18.50 TON
	 
	18.50 TON
	 
	17.50 TON
	 
	 
	

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	RUN OF BANK
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	D-1400  Run of Bank Gravel
	Red Wing
	 
	14.00 TON
	 
	14.00 TON
	 
	13.00 TON
	 
	 
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – absent; Joyce Hadden - absent; Arthur Hart – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.

OLD BUSINESS:

1. MORATORIUM WAIVER REQUESTS: 

STANFORD FREE LIBRARY:  Supervisor Tetor stated that the Planning Board will do the SEQR process and gain lead agency status.  The Library will come back to the Town Board for a Special Meeting on Monday, November 10th, 2008, as agreed to by the Town Board members present.

ROSELAND RANCH SUBDIVISION: The same conditions apply for this moratorium waiver request, and another public hearing might have to be held. 

2. VERIZON WIRELESS / MILLBROOK SCHOOL CELL TOWER: The Public Hearing on this matter is still open, and discussions will continue.  The Town Board has 39 days in which to reach a decision after the Public Hearing is closed.
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NEW BUSINESS:

1. CABLEVISION FRANCHISE RENEWAL AGREEMENT: The public hearing period will be left open for further comments until the November 10th Special Meeting.

2. PACE UNIVERSITY LAW CENTER TRAINING: The Town Board, the Planning Board and the Zoning Board of Appeals is invited to attend this training session on Friday, November 7th for 6 hours of training from 9AM to 4PM at the Roosevelt Visitor Center.  

3. GOVERNMENT SHARED SERVICES WORKSHOP: Sponsored by the Department of State, this workshop will be at the Roosevelt Library on November 11th.

4. OTHER: Councilwoman Stern and Supervisor Tetor briefly discussed the cell tower issues.  Mrs. Stern also stated that she had attended the National Association of Towns meeting in Washington, DC where grant funding was discussed. 


Audience member Mel Eiger asked about the response to his letter volunteering his services for the Town’s website.


With no other business at hand, a motion was made by David Tetor, seconded by Virginia Stern, to adjourn at 8:48 PM.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – absent; Joyce Hadden - absent; Arthur Hart – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.









Respectfully submitted,









Ritamary Bell 








Town Clerk

